
 

 

January 13, 2023 
 
Dear Regional Depository Coordinator, 
 
This letter is to inform you that beginning February 1, 2023, regional depository 
libraries in the West National Collection Service Area are authorized to select the 
online (EL) versions of the following titles, without having to select an equivalent 
tangible version. Regionals may opt to deselect these CFR titles in print.  
 

Title SuDoc Item Numbers 
Code of Federal Regulations 
(Titles 1-34, 36-50) 

AE 2.106/3: 
1/ - 34/ 
36/ - 50/ 

 
0572-D-01 thru 0572-D-34 
0572-D-36 thru 0572-D-50 

CFR Index and Finding Aids AE 2.106/3-2: 0572 
 
This authorization is in accordance with Superintendent of Documents Public 
Policy Statement (SOD-PPS) 2022-1, Regional Depository Libraries Selecting 
Solely Online Materials, effective November 11, 2022. Its purpose is to provide 
regional depository libraries with options and more flexibilities in collection 
management, while ensuring continued permanent public access to the 
publications of the U.S. Government. 
 
Library Services and Content Management (LSCM) has secured a Print Selector for 
CFR titles that supersede, and a Preservation Steward agreement for Title 3, in the 
West National Collection Service Area. With this requirement met, regional 
depository libraries may employ this policy and deselect print versions of these 
titles. 
 
If a regional depository library elects to deselect any of these titles in print, they 
will not receive new tangible issues of these titles. All holdings received prior to 
these titles being authorized for deselection must be retained in the depository 
collection until eligible for discard in accordance with the Superseded List.  
 
Should you decide to apply this policy, you are required to: 

• Deselect the tangible item number(s) from your selection profile in DSIMS. 
• Inform the selectives you serve that you will no longer receive these titles in 

print format. Also advise libraries that a list of committed print copy 

https://www.fdlp.gov/file-repository-item/regional-depository-libraries-selecting-solely-online-materials-sod-pps-2022-1
https://www.fdlp.gov/file-repository-item/regional-depository-libraries-selecting-solely-online-materials-sod-pps-2022-1
https://fdlp.gov/file-repository/794/superseded-list-and-guidelines
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selectors for your service area may be found on the West National Collection 
Service Area web page. 

 
For more information about the policy, please see the Regional Online Selections 
page on FDLP.gov. If you have any questions, please submit them using askGPO. 
Thank you for your commitment to provide access to Federal Government 
information, and your continued support of the Federal Depository Library 
Program. 
 
Best regards, 
 
 
 
 
SCOTT MATHESON 
Superintendent of Documents 

https://fdlp.gov/about-the-FDLP/national-collection-service-areas/west-national-collection-service-area
https://fdlp.gov/about-the-FDLP/national-collection-service-areas/west-national-collection-service-area
https://fdlp.gov/regional-online-selections
https://ask.gpo.gov/s/
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